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Dear Colleague:

Events unfolding in Haiti are truly heart-rending. The plight of 
Haitians in the wake of the coup that deposed President Aristide 
has touched us all. Our hearts go out to the thousands who have 
fled their homeland, setting off by the boatload for South 
Florida. Since October 29, Coast Guard cutters have intercepted 
3137 Haitians trying to reach the United States.

During that same time hundreds, perhaps thousands, of others have
died trying.

Just this past Tuesday, an estimated 135 Haitians drowned when 
their boat capsized off the coast of Cuba. The State Department 
estimates that half of Haitians fleeing to the United States do 
not reach our shores. Half.

We, as Members of the Florida congressional delegation think that 
any court order, policy decision, or legislation that encourages 
Haitians to take to the seas by the thousands is simply an 
outrage, it is a moral outrage because so many Haitians have and 
will continue to die with the false hope of reaching our shores.

It is also an outrage because Florida simply cannot absorb another 
mass influx of refugees. Make no mistake -- Florida residents 
alone would bear the overwhelming social and financial 
consequences of admitting thousands of new refugees to our state.

Legislation holding out the hope of temporary admission for 
Haitians may reach the floor of the House tonight. We urge you to 
consider the signal your vote will send to thousands of desperate 
Haitians.

Let's work together to reinstate President Aristide and restore 
order to Haiti. We must not, however, contribute to the senseless 
slaughter of Haitians by condoning a reckless and short-sighted 
reversal in immigration policy.


